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Fall Meeting 2021 was a special 
consolidated meeting of all four 
districts in the Golden West 
Region (GWR) to celebrate the 
100th anniversary of Soroptimist 
International. Because of the 
historical significance of this 
event, we are making a special 
Delegate's Report and begin with 
a short discussion of the GWR 
history, as described in the Fall 
Meeting Program: 
 

¶ Soroptimism progressed 
rapidly, becoming a 
worldwide organization with 
four federations. Districts 
became regions and the 
name Southwestern Region 
was given to the Founding 
area. 

 

¶ Even though federations have 
been in existence since 1928, 
there was no formal structure 
for Soroptimist International 
until 1952. By 1952, 
Southwestern Region had 
118 clubs and was divided 
into Southwestern and Pacific 
Regions. Pacific Region was 
the fourteenth region in       
the Soroptimist American 
Federation, which was       
now called Soroptimist 
International of the Americas, 
Inc. The late Mary Ellen 
Pangle of Riverside, 
California, (the inaugural 
President of SI Riverside) was 
Charter Governor. The new 
Region had about 500 
members in 67 clubs in 
Southern California, Southern 
Nevada, Arizona, New 
Mexico and Mexico and 
covered 227,716 square 
miles. Later, Mexico was 
moved to another region and 
two clubs in Texas were 
added. 

 

¶ In 1973, Soroptimist 
International dropped the 
word òAssociationó from its 
title. 

 

¶ By 1978, Pacific Region had 
154 clubs with over 5,000 
members and was divided 
into Desert Coast, Camino 
Real and Golden West 
Regions. Golden West Region 
was formed in 1978 with 
about 1,700 members in 56 
clubs covering an area of 
25,980 square miles. It had  
a beginning allotment of 
$8,352 from Pacific Region. 

 

¶ The GWR, of Soroptimist 
International of the Americas, 
Inc., is an unincorporated 
nonprofit association 
comprised of Soroptimist 
clubs operating within GWRõs 
territory as defined by 
Soroptimist International of 
the Americas, Inc.   GWR 
exists to promote the objects 
of Soroptimist International of 
the Americas, Inc. and            
to provide administrative 
support, assistance and 
encouragement to GWR 
member clubs and their 
respective members. 

 
To entice members to keep 
reading this long report, we want 
to start with a summary of our 
observations. Besides all of the 
wonderful history that we 
observed, we recognized the 
ageless beauty, the talented and 
creativeness of members, the 
diversity within the organization 
and the sincere warmth that 
pervaded the meeting. Everyone 
was collaborative, shared ideas 
and were not in a competitive 
mode. We saw that so many 
women were retirees yet 
continued to give so much of their 
special talents. We also observed 
several new, young Soroptimists 
who are excited to continue the 
good work of Soroptimist 
International. 

Many clubs had tables set up with 
historical information and items. 
Some included Presidentsõ 
Notebooks, copies of Club 
Installation Programs, slide shows 
and Soroptimist items. SI Chinoõs 
table was very interesting, DONA 
Karen Haughey displayed lots of 
her pins and even had a 
Soroptimist doll that she made. 

 

 
 

SI Riverside Club History 
 

 
 

SI Riverside Club History 
 

 
 

SI Moreno Valley Club History 
 

 
 

SI Chino Club History 
 



 
 

SI Chino Club History 
 

 
 

SI Kachinas Club History 
 

 
 

SI Parker Club History 
 

 
  

 
 

SI Lake Havasu Club History 
 

 
 

SI Corona Club History 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT 

PENNIES FROM 

HEAVEN BANQUET 
 
Nobody puts Baby in the corner!! 
Even though we were assigned 
seats in the back corner of the 
conference room, we thoroughly 
enjoyed the Pennies from Heaven 
Banquet.  
 

 
 

Pennies From Heaven Banquet 
 

 
  

Pennies From Heaven  
Banquet Centerpiece 

 
It began with the Club Presidents 
processional, including our own 
President Edith Gingerich.  
 

 
 
After dinner, the 2021 Dream 
Makers, including our own Linda 
Robertson, were recognized for 
their contributions to the GWR.  
 

 
 
There was a surprise roast of 
DONA DIVA DAME Penny Babbs, 
past SI President and GWR 
Governor. 



 
 

GWR Roast of DONA DIVA 
DAME Penny Babb 

 

 
 
Junior Delegate Susan Exon and 

President Edith Gingerich 
 

 
 

Senior Delegate Charlene 
Johnson and Junior Delegate 

Susan Exon 
 

 
 
Junior Delegate Susan Exon and 

President Edith Gingerich 
 

 
 

Golden West Region District 1 
Director Debra Murphy 

 

SATURDAY 

MORNING 
 

 
 

Saturday Morning  
Ice Breaker 

 

 
 

Saturday Club Attire 
Charlene, Edith, Susan 

 
Because of low attendance, 115 
people, the District breakout 
sessions were consolidated and 
we all participated in a joint 
session. DONA Gloria Hill began 
with an inspiration.  
 
First time attendees were 
recognized.  
 

 
 

First Time Fall Meeting  
Attendees 

 
 Governor Laurie Moses asked 
òWhat is the main cause of 
distress?ó Some responses 
included, not being able to see 
family, COVID, basically 
òuncertainty.ó How do we battle 
uncertainty? Pray. SIA provided 
innovative ideas, which GWR 
used. But the GWR Board said 
most of what they learned came 
from the clubs, who had such 
inspiring and creative ideas. She 
gave clubs a pat on the back and 
shared successes and failures. 
She thanked the District Directors 


